
                   Minutes Age Friendly Meeting 
     April 10, 2018 
 
 
 
 

Present:  Maggie Edmondson, Ann Mitchell, Marianne Perry, Romaine Turyn, Ed Dodge, 
Robin Lint 
Excused:  Marjorie Ellis 
 
Announcements 
Romaine had a call from three residents. People should call the Town Office if they need 
assistance and not her home, as she was away for several weeks with calls not returned.   
Marianne had a call from Nancy Perkins inviting us to have a table at the Second Annual 
Methodist Church Community Social on May 5th  from 1:00 to 3:00.  Since Marianne is 
going, she offered to set up the table.  
 
The majority of the meeting was spent reviewing the grant application line by line.  
Members helped scale the draft proposal back and suggested a few items. The proposal 
will focus on the Fairgrounds as the hub of the community. Robin offered to create a 
google earth picture of the Fairgrounds.  
 
It was noted that a public hearing is scheduled for April 26th on the Budget.  It is an 
important meeting to hear any concerns raised by the public.  Our major interest is in 
the Property Tax Assistance Program.     
 
Donna distributed copies of the letter she drafted to the MDOT raising concerns about 
the safety of the sidewalk in front of the Post Office. The letter was clear and well 
written.  It was decided that the letter should be send by Romaine as the Chair of the 
Age Friendly Committee. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Romaine Turyn 
  
  
 


